

# MOBBERLEY PARISH COUNCIL



Rajar Building  
Town Lane  
Mobberley  
Tel: 01565 872333  
Email: Clerk@mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk  
www.mobberleyparishcouncil.co.uk

## Village Amenities Committee Meeting Minutes Monday 26<sup>th</sup> June 2023 at 19:00

In attendance:

Councillors: Karen Baker, David Swan, Sally Thomas, Viv Pike

Clerk: Kate Marsh

Agenda:

1. **Apologies for absence:** None.
2. **To note any declaration(s) of interest:** None.
3. **To appoint a Chairman for the year ahead:** David Swan was nominated for the year ahead.
4. **To approve and sign the minutes of the meeting on the 27<sup>th</sup> March:** The minutes were approved and signed.
5. **Community Meadow:** No update on the Path project. Cutting of the willow might need doing more than every three years. This needs to be taken into account in the budget setting. The ragwort needs cutting back which can be done with secateurs. It was agreed that a group of volunteers would be organized to do this. This needs to be disposed of carefully. Cllr Swan will check with the Knutsford Recycling Centre whether it can be disposed of there.  
Cllr Thomas has carried out some litter picking on the Meadow recently.
6. **Highways:** United Utilities have been dealing with the sinkhole outside the Rajar Building on Town Lane and are aware that the job is not yet finished and is sinking. United Utilities will be coming back to complete the job in the coming weeks.
7. **Footpaths:** A list is going to be put together of where dog poo / regular bins are needed.
8. **Any other business:** A request has been put in for the playground on the Scout Hut field to be painted. The Clerk will ask the Parish Ranger to carry this out.  
The playground inspection report for the Ilford Playing Field was discussed and the clerk will contact a firm in Macclesfield to quote for the parts needed.  
The expansion of the conservation area was discussed. The Cheshire Wildlife Trust report has been finalized for the Neighbourhood Plan and will be sent to the heritage team at Cheshire East.  
The footpaths on the edge of the Harman site were discussed. Following the previous meeting the Clerk had written to Harman about the litter problem that was occurring due to the group of youths gathering. Cllr Thomas will check whether this is still occurring.

Meeting closed at 7.50 pm

Next meeting: ...Monday 9<sup>th</sup> October 2023.....